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sunlight turns a dark blue, whilst that which has been covered with the leaves (or 

whatever else you wish) is dyed a paler blue.  This was an experimental piece to 

make sure I knew how to use SolarFast dyes. 

 

Another way to use Solarfast dyes is to 

use photograph software to turn colour 

images into black and white, then re-

verse the image (to get a negative). 

These can then be printed onto clear 

acetate sheets.  When laid over saturated 

fabric  

and left in the Sun the negative image 

on the acetate sheet is printed as a posi-

tive image on the plain white cotton.  

Black and white photographsðperhaps 

taken many years agoðcan be the basis 

of a memory quilt depicting family pho-

tographs over the generations. 

 

I am now planning a larger-scale work 

using prints of skeletal treesðhence the 

rather weird photographs I have been 

taking for some time, even though I 

know that I will never use half of the 

photos Iôve taken. It all creatively stimulating though and keeps the brain ticking 

over quite nicely, thank you. 

  

Linda Lane Thornton  
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EDITORIAL COMMENT 

Well, weôve managed to avoid Day Zero for both 2018 and, according to reports, 2019, 

but this doesnôt mean that we can afford to relax our vigilance. Fresh water is becom-

ing a scarce resource over which wars may be fought. Letôs all hope for decent rains 

this winter. Speaking of winter, it seems as if the cormorants are almost back to their 

old numbers after waning the past few seasons ï so wonderful to see this spectacular 

sight each morning and evening.  Apologies for the lateness of this edition of The Is-

lander, but Iôve been a bit under the weather, and a huge thanks to Niki Anderson for 

stepping into the breach by doing most of the work on this issue. Please do let me 

know if there is anything particular that youôd like to see in your magazine as we really 

do try to appeal to all who live here in our little slice of paradise. Keep warm!  
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 Combining techniques is another way of using photographs printed onto cotton.  

The Journal Quilt on Page 9 is a photograph taken across the Berg River from 

Admiral Island, printed onto cotton.  The black lines, resembling the bars seen 

on some windows, are made using 1/4ò bias tape. I know that this is expensive 

(about R170 for 10 metres) but itôs easier 

than making your own! The Clover fusible 

bias tape has a sticky back so that when 

you iron it on it stays put.  You can then 

either sew it to the background by hand or 

use a zigzag stitch on your machine. Need-

less to say, I do mine by hand. 

 

Stained Glass Patchwork is another tech-

nique which lends itself well to fabric print-

ing.  The Journal Quilt at the bottom of 

page 8 is a photograph taken over  

the Berg River from Admiral Island. After 

laying up the quilt sandwich I quilted 

around the outline of the hills in the back-

ground, then added wavy lines in the river, 

adding some embroidered embellishment 

for the grasses.  Clover Bias Tape (about 

R170 for 10 metres) was used for the iron-

work effect. Clover fusible bias tape is 

sticky on one side so when you iron it on it 

stays put.  You can then stitch it down either 

by hand with a tiny hemstitch or with a zig-

zag stitch on your machine. I then bound it 

with some novelty pebble print which I 

bought in the Canary Islands some years 

ago. 

 

Solar printing, using Jacquard Solar-Fast 

liquids, is another way of putting images 

onto fabric.  Here the background, a cream 

cotton printed with tiny cream flowers, was 

wetted the  SolarFast solution, then a variety 

of leaves placed on top and covered with a 

clear plastic sheet.  Left out in the sun for 

about half an hour, the fabric exposed to the  

Continued on page 24... 



  

 

Page 22 

FABRIC PRINTING 

 

If you are an aficionado of patchwork or quilting, there are some wonderful fab-

rics available now, from Bali batiks to African wax prints, 1930s retro to avant-

garde polychromatics, tiny flower prints to bold geometrics.  In fact there are 

times when the choice available is bewildering and one doesnôt buy anything at 

allðjust as well for the pocket and the workroom. It can be even more fun, 

though, to create oneôs own small piece of fabric, advances in technology mean 

that you can try a number of techniques before committing yourself to any great 

expenditure.  

 
It is now possible, for example, to print 

photographs onto specially prepared cot-

ton sheets, A4 in size, which you simply 

feed through an inkjet printer. The col-

ours may not always be as true as the 

original, but even so some wonderful 

effects can be obtained. A pack of 10 A4 

sheets costs about R600, which is not 

inexpensive, so you want to make sure 

that your colours are right first by putting 

a sheet of paper through the printer.  

However, even if things go slightly awry, 

the spoiled sheets can be used for other 

projects. 

 

I have used fabric sheets for a couple of 

my South African inspired Journal 

Quilts. The San rock art trail at Sal-

manslaagte, north east of Pakhuis Pass in 

the Cedarberg, has one particular motif 

that has intrigued rock art enthusiasts for many years.  It was once thought to 

represent a ship, but further research in other disciplines show that this image is 

typical of those drawn by people in a trance state. This image is painted on a 

sheet of smooth quartzite.  The image was printed onto fabric using Inge van 

Dykôs inkjet printer (thank you Inge!) before being surrounded by pieces of tone-

on-tone fabric.  I then quilted the background to resemble the faint lines which 

could be seen in the quartzite. The only issue I have with photographs on cotton 

is that it is quite difficult to sew through by hand, so I restricted this one to quilt-

ing around the outside of the darker patches.  The different strata, depicted where 

the lines of quilting change direction, are separated by a line of whipped running 

stitch.   

Continued on page 23... 
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 ADMIRAL ISLAND & PELICAN BAY HOME OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 

 

NEWSLETTER   JUNE  2018 

 

Dear property owners, 

 

I have to start this newsletter on a sad note. On Monday 25 June our fellow 

committee member Arthur Boon passed away. We will miss him dearly and 

want to wish his wife Elleena, their children and grandchildren strength in the 

time to come.  

 

You will have noticed that this issue of the Islander is published late and that 

was caused by the fact that our editor and driving force behind our magazine 

spend time in hospital but is fortunately back in action. During his absence our 

ódeputy editorô, Niki Anderson, did a lot of work for this issue and I want to 

express my thanks for all the work she put in.  

 

What a pleasure to look outside and see that nature is rapidly recovering from 

the hot and dry summer months. This winter is giving us good rains compared 

to the previous years and we all hope that the trend will continue in the coming 

months.  

 

SECURITY 

 

There is not much news as far as security is concerned and that in itself is good 

news. There have been a few incidents with inexperienced security guards from 

ADT but these were all minor. Excom is in consultation with ADT to improve 

the level of training of the security guards. The new signs from Fidelity/ADT 

are being finalised and will be installed shortly. 

 

DESIGN GUIDELINES AND BUILDING 

 

There still is a healthy level of activity as far as the construction of new houses 

is concerned. New building plans are issued on a regular basis so we expect this to 
continue. Any building issues can be referred to the Chairman until we have found a 

person to handle the building portfolio. 

The following changes were made to the design guidelines: 

�x�� The signatures of the controlling architect and the property owner have been 

added to the architectural specifications on page 45 

�x�� Fascia boards have been added as a screen-off. (item 5.2.3.1)  

Continued on page 4é 

 


